
New VA Puget Sound Chiropractic Resident 
 

 
 

VA Puget Sound is proud to introduce Lily Ho, DC, as their 2022-2023 Chiropractic Resident. University of 

Western States has been affiliated with VA Puget Sound since 2010 and is the primary chiropractic 

academic affiliate for the VA Puget Sound residency program. 

Dr. Ho is a 2021 graduate of Cleveland University-Kansas City and is the 3rd resident at VA Puget Sound. 

During school, Lily was active with SACA, participated in a VA student clerkship at VA Kansas City Health 

Care, worked in a private hospital setting, and currently serves as a Committee Member for the ACA 

Commission on Equity, Diversity, and Inclusion. Dr. Ho shared, "My time as a resident has been one of 

the most challenging and rewarding experiences of my life. Thus far, my rotation with spinal cord injury 

particularly stands out, and allowed me to practice communicating the role of chiropractic in health care 

with other medical specialties." 

The VA Puget Sound residency program was launched in the summer of 2020 by Program Director 

Clinton Daniels, DC, MS, and was awarded accreditation by the Council on Chiropractic Education in 

August 2022. Program alumna Morgan Price, DC (’21) and Kevin Meyer, DC (’22) are now both 

permanent members of the VA Puget Sound team.  

The VA Puget Sound residency program provides supervised chiropractic clinic experience serving 

veterans and managing complex cases while learning to navigate a hospital-based system. Their 

residents are afforded the opportunity to rotate through primary care and specialty clinics including, but 

not limited to rehabilitation care services, spinal cord injury, radiology, neurosurgery, orthopedics, pain 

clinic, primary care, neurology, emergency medicine, and rheumatology. VA Puget Sound residents are 

also very involved in scholarly activities and, to date, have presented at ACC-RAC, WFC, and published 

articles in BMJ Open, Chiropractic and Manual Therapies, Journal of Bodywork and Movement 

Therapies, and Journal of Chiropractic Education.  

For more information on residency program eligibility and application, please go to VA Chiropractic 

Education and Training.  

 

https://bmjopen.bmj.com/content/11/12/e054070
https://chiromt.biomedcentral.com/articles/10.1186/s12998-022-00435-3
https://www.bodyworkmovementtherapies.com/article/S1360-8592(21)00198-4/fulltext
https://www.bodyworkmovementtherapies.com/article/S1360-8592(21)00198-4/fulltext
https://meridian.allenpress.com/jce/article/doi/10.7899/JCE-21-14/477041/The-prevalence-of-suicide-prevention-training-and?searchresult=1
https://www.rehab.va.gov/chiro/Residency_Programs.asp#:~:text=VA%20Chiropractic%20Education%20and%20Training%20Chiropractic%20Residency%20Programs,other%20medical%20and%20associated%20health%20providers%20and%20trainees.
https://www.rehab.va.gov/chiro/Residency_Programs.asp#:~:text=VA%20Chiropractic%20Education%20and%20Training%20Chiropractic%20Residency%20Programs,other%20medical%20and%20associated%20health%20providers%20and%20trainees.

